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International Evening 

 

 

What: 

• Prepare a program for the other (German) participants 

• as a presentation or a join in activity 

• Presentation of a country-typical or culture-typical action 

• Everything is possible: food, music, dance, games, performance, crafts, ... 

• You can determine the duration yourself. However, the action should last at least 10 

minutes and at most an hour. 

• Please note that no alcohol may be served or consumed during the international 

evening. 

How: 

• think of a program that represents your culture 

• Tell us:  

- What are you doing?  

- How long do you need?  

- What do you need? (Tables, chairs, cooking facilities, stage, free space outside, ...)  

- Please remember that your program will take place inside or in front of tents. 

There is little electricity available. 

Where: 

• Tent cafes in the sub camps  

• In the attached form you can have a look in which tent cafe you will have your 

presentation. There you can also see the other groups in your cafe. 

When: 

• Saturday, August 6th, 8-10 p.m 

Who: 

• The international guests ;) 

• You can plan the evening in your cafe together with the other international groups 

in that cafe and your German partner groups. 

• In each sub camp is one person responsible for your well being. This person will help 

you coordinate the international evening with the other international groups in that 

cafe. 
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Bundeszeit 

Showcase your culture! 

Every afternoon throughout the Bundeslager there is a time window of 2 hours, called 

"Bundeszeit" (4pm - 6pm). During this time, participants freely explore different locations 

on the camp ground, including the "market place" with the international center. We would 

like to showcase the diversity of our participants by having a few international groups 

every day, offering traditional food, offering program for people to join in (like dances, 

games, etc). 

Would you be interested in contributing something to the “Bundeszeit” additionally to the 

International Evening? Please let us know until June 30
th

 what you would like to 

contribute, how often you would be willing to do it and what you will need to do so 

(material, location and further support). You can do that by filling out the following online 

form: 

https://forms.office.com/r/vZPYYGdNFD 

If you should be interested in offering food/drinks, please refrain from bringing alcohol as 

well as meat-based dishes.  

 

Snack around the world 

On our Bundeslger we will have the program: “Snack around the world” for and from Cub 

Scout leaders, which will be part of a program in the Cub Scout tent during the above 

mentioned Bundeszeit. You are warmly welcome to join this program. If you want you can 

even bring country-specific sweets and snacks and give them to us in the international tent 

on the first day of arrival. If you bring receipts of max. 15€ it will be reimbursed. Please tell 

us until 30.06. whether you will bring something. 

 

Invoices - payment 

You have now successfully bought tickets for the Bundeslager. You will soon receive the 

invoice from your German partner group. On the invoice you will find both the account 

details and the payment deadline for your transfer. Please adhere to this payment deadline, 

as your partner group has already advanced the fee for you and you will otherwise cause 

them financial difficulties. For our billing, it is important that you always use the reference 

"Jamboree 2022" without any additions for your transfers. If your partner group has 

applied for grants and these are left over at the end of the camp, they will support you with 

camp fees and travel expenses by transferring a portion of the amount back to you after the 

camp under the same reference. The refund is not guaranteed and the amount is not yet 

foreseeable and must be coordinated with your partner group. 
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Insurance 

When you bought your ticket, you stated that you have international health insurance for 

all participants in your group. Please send us the documents as proof of this international 

health insurance to bundeslager@pfadfinder.de by June 30th, 2022 at the latest. If you 

have not done this or if we have not received any proof by June 30th, 2022, we are obliged 

to take out international health insurance for you and to charge you for it. Furthermore, 

we have to take out accident and liability insurance for all camp participants. This 

insurance costs 0,28€ per person and day of the international meeting with your partner 

group. This adds up to 2,80€ per person for the National Jamboree plus 0,28€ for each 

additional day that you are traveling in Germany with your partner group. Your German 

partner group will first receive and pay the bill for this. The insurance costs can be paid by 

the grants your partner group applied for. If you/your partner group have not applied for 

any grants, your partner group will forward this small invoice to you. 

 

Health sheet 

Attached you will find a health sheet. This form must be filled out by all participants, signed 

by the legal guardians and brought to the camp. It serves as the basis for all medical 

treatment by our camp medical team, as well as for medical treatment in the hospital. 

 

Travels within Germany 

The central arrival and/or departure with the coaches from or to your partner group home 

are now being organised. It is no longer possible to book seats for this. We have received 

your shuttle bus bookings for arrival and departure as well. We will let you know the exact 

place of departure in Wolfratshausen. Contact persons will also be available on site. Please 

note that due to the high number of registrations at 3 pm and 4 pm on the day of arrival, 

there may be waiting times. We have taken your preferred times of the shuttle departure 

into account as far as possible and, if necessary, booked earlier in the event of overbooking. 

There are still a limited number of places available for arrivals with departures in 

Wolfratshausen at 6 pm. If necessary, please send an email to bundeslager@pfadfinder.de. 

If you want to travel to the camp site by public transport, you can take the 379 bus from 

Wolfratshausen S-Bahn station in the direction of Bad Tölz and get off at the "Aug, 

Wackersberg" bus stop. The first bus leaves at 9:21 and then departs every 2 hours. The last 

bus leaves at 21:21. The walking route from the bus stop to the campsite (30 minutes) will be 

signposted. 

There are two emergency numbers specifically for arrival/departure. These are reachable 

only on 28./29. July and on 8./9. August exclusively for problems with the departure or the 

coaches during the journey (e.g. breakdown, delay, unusual driving style etc.) and can only 

be reached by telephone (no text message or WhatsApp). 

Emergency numbers:  

+49162 6345196 (Julius) and  

+49160 98618713 (James). 
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Check-list 

As an attachment we send you a check-list. You can use this check-list to check whether 

you have already discussed and planned everything with your partner group. 

 

Registration on the camp side 

In addition to the online registration, you have to register again directly at the camp. Please 

contact the administration (Verwaltung) as soon as possible after your arrival at the camp 

site. There you get event wristbands for all participants in different colours depending on 

their age (under/over 16 years). Since we first have to create the technical requirements for 

registration, an earlier arrival of the groups (even for pre-tours) is not possible. 

 

Any questions? 

Are there any questions that your partner group can't answer? No problem, the 

international team of our national Jamboree is always there for you. 

Contact us: bundeslager@pfadfinden.de 

 

 

We are looking forward to welcoming you at the national Jamboree!  

Yours in guiding and scouting,  
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Corona Update 15.05.2022 

Dear international guests, 

We learn more and more how to deal and cope with the covid-19 pandemic and even with 

regulations being lifted in Germany, we want to make sure, that the BdP national Jamboree 

is a safe place for everyone attending. We take the safety regarding covid-19 very serious 

and will have measures in place to ensure that we don’t spread the virus. Those measures 

can change, if the situation requires it. It is our collective responsibility to make sure, that 

we don’t expose ourselves or others to unnecessary risks. As scouts we take care of each 

other, that applies to every interaction, on the small and the big scale. 

We want to enjoy the BdP national Jamboree with all of you - to make that possible we 

need to take precautions, while aiming for a carefree Jamboree, in the safest way possible. 

As the restrictions in Germany have been lifted, it will be possible for unvaccinated people, 

regardless of their age, to attend the BdP national Jamboree. This is the case at this point of 

time, all measures will steadily be evaluated. We will inform you of any changes to the 

attendance policy if they occur. 

Nonetheless we strongly urge you to get vaccinated. The vaccine is protecting you from 

severe illness and will make our national Jamboree a safer place for everyone. 

We don’t want to exclude people from attending the national Jamboree, especially for 

immune compromised participants or those with pre-existing conditions we want to limit 

the risks as much as possible. As scouts we take care of each other, getting vaccinated is 

part of that. 

Rapid tests are a way to monitor the spread of the covid-19 virus. To further ensure the 

safety at the national Jamboree we will have a rapid-test-strategy in place. Complying to 

the test-strategy is mandatory for anyone attending the BdP national Jamboree. 

The covid-19 FAQ has been updated: www.bundeslager.pfadfinden.de 

We are committed to make sure, that you can register and attend the BdP national 

Jamboree safely. If you have any further questions, don’t hesitate to reach out to us: 

bundeslager@pfadfinden.de 

Thank you, a heartfelt „Gut Pfad“ and stay safe! 

Yours in guiding and scouting 

 

Nilpferd, Carina, Dustin and Nono  

Camp Leaders 

———————————————————— 
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Covid-19 and the BdP national Jamboree - conditions for participation  

Under the current laws and restrictions the attendance of the BdP national 

Jamboree is  possible under the following regulations:  

• every person attending has to be vaccinated, recovered or tested (3G) 

• on arrival every person attending has to have a negative Covid-19 

rapid test result from a official  state registered test centre not older 

than 24 hours 

• if  a person shows any cold or infection symptoms, they will  not be 

allowed to attend the BdP national Jamboree 

We will  follow the 3G-Rule for the BdP national Jamboree. 3G in Germany 

means ‘Geimpft,  Genesen, Getested’ (vaccinated, recovered or tested).  

We recommend the AHA-L-Rule and Vaccinations 

AHA-L stands for 

Abstand halten: keeping distance to others, preferably at least 1,5m 

Hygiene: keeping hygiene, washing hands 

Alltagsmaske: we highly recommend using masks (preferably FFP2/N95 or medical masks), 

you will be required to bring masks to the BdP national Jamboree 

Lüften: ventilation 

We will try to implement the AHA-L-Rule as best as possible in our hygiene-concept for the 

Jamboree. In addition to that we want to urge you again to get vaccinated against Covid-19. 

Test-Strategy for the BdP national Jambore 

In addition to the conditions for participation every participant will be required to take part 

in the mandatory test strategy for the BdP national Jamboree. 

Who has to test? 

Everyone attending the BdP national Jamboree. 

When will tests take place? 

Before meeting with your group we need everyone to take a covid-19 rapid test and urge 

you to only meet and travel with your group if everyone has a negative test result. The 

control for each group should be carried out by the group leader. 

All participants will require a negative covid-19 rapid test result from an official state 

registered test centre not older than 24 hours upon arrival at the BdP national Jamboree. If 

it is not possible for you to travel and arrive on the camp within these 24 hours, please 

contact us and we try to find a solution. 
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Every participant (vaccinated or recovered) has to test with self tests 2 times over the 

course of the BdP national Jamboree. The dates to test will be set by each sub camp 

management. Each group has to bring their own tests. 

In addition to that tests will be required if need be. 

If a participant is showing cold or infection symptoms we will require them to take a 

supervised test on the campground. 

If someone in your group tests positive, everyone in the group will need to take an 

additional test to rule out any spread of the virus. 

Unvaccinated participants will have to test every day in order to attend the BdP national 

Jamboree. 

In addition to that we are currently working with a local test centre to set up a pop-up test 

centre for the time of the BdP national Jamboree to make free and accurate tests available 

on site. 

What tests can I use? 

The tests you use need to be licensed and listed on the official list of the „Bundesinstitut für 

Arzneimittel und Medizinprodukte: 

(https://antigentest.bfarm.de/ords/antigen/r/antigentest/tests-zur eigenanwendung-

durch-laien) 

How many tests will I need to bring to the BdP national Jamboree? 

Vaccinated and recovered participants have to bring at least 2 tests. 

Unvaccinated participants have to bring at least one test for every day they will be 

attending the BdP national Jamboree. 

Who is responsible for bringing these tests to the BdP national Jamboree? 

All participants are responsible to bring the required number of tests they will need for 

themselves. You can also purchase those self tests in German supermarkets. In average 

they cost around 2€ per piece. 

Who will take care of the costs of the required tests? 

Every participant will have to cover the costs of the required tests themselves, unless their 

group has found another solution to cover the costs.  

What happens in case of a positive test before arrival to the BdP national Jamboree? 

In that case it will not be possible to attend the BdP national Jamboree. The person that 

tested positive will need to access a PCR-test from a state registered test centre and only 

after presenting a negative PCR-test result the person will be able to attend the BdP 

national Jamboree. 
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What happens in case of a positive test while attending the BdP national Jamboree? 

If a participant of the BdP national Jamboree tests positive to covid-19 we will isolate the 

participant. We will organize a test from a state registered test centre as soon as possible. 

If this test is negative, the participant will be able to re-join the BdP national Jamboree. 

If this test is positive the participant won’t be able to re-join the BdP national Jamboree and 

will stay isolated. In general the participant has to organize their trip home on their own 

costs or has to be picked up by their caretaker. In the case of our international guests we are 

still working on a suitable solution for this problem. 

What rules apply to day-guests? 

The same rules apply to anyone attending the BdP national Jamboree, regardless of the 

length of their stay. 

 

Participants Test before arrival Test while attending Required rapid tests 

Vaccinated/recovered Yes 
Yes 2x over the course 

of the Jamboree 
At least 2 

Unvaccinated Yes Yes, every day 
At least one for every day 

attending the Jamboree 

 

Covid-19 and the BdP national Jamboree - FAQ 

What rules and laws are considered for the preparation and organization of the BdP 

national Jamboree? 

We will comply with all laws and regulations in place at the time of the BdP national 

Jamboree. Those will include federal, state and communal laws and regulations. 

Included will be for example: 

• the federal Infection Protection Act 

• the covid-19 Protective Measures Exception Ordinance 

• the Bavarian Infection Protection Measures Ordinance 

• regional measures that might apply 

• the protection concept of Jugendsiedlung Hochland e.V. 

Will the BdP national Jamboree take place as planned? 

What awaits us in the future regarding the covid-19 pandemic is not something we can 

foresee. While we acknowledge that we might have to re-adjust plans and safety measures, 

after long and ongoing consideration with experts and the (local) government, at this point 

in time we expect that the BdP national Jamboree can take place as planned. 
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„At this time we expect the BdP national Jamboree to take place under the 3G+ restrictions 

with mandatory testing for all participants.“ 

Why are we planning with the 3G+ standard and with a mandatory test strategy? 

We want to make it possible to attend the BdP national Jamboree as freely as possible while 

ensuring the health and safety of all participants. Together with the BdP federal board and 

our hygiene officer we decided, that this strategy will be best to aim for these goals. 

What about people that can’t get vaccinated due to health considerations? 

Especially for people that cannot get vaccinated, for example because of immunodeficiency, 

we urge everyone that can, to get vaccinated. As scouts we take care of each other, getting 

vaccinated if we can, especially for those who can’t, is part of that. We want the BdP 

national Jamboree to be a place where every participant can feel safe, no matter their 

personal health or pre-existing conditions. 

When will the final decision be made, if the BdP national Jamboree can take place as 

planned? 

At this point in time we are not able to set a date for this decision. We are still monitoring 

the situation and will continue to do so. The decision is not only up to us, we will have to 

take the developments regarding the covid-19 pandemic into consideration and might need 

to revise aspects of our plans. If the situation demands it, we will cancel the BdP national 

Jamboree, even though we hope it doesn’t come to this. 

Do I get my participation fees back if the BdP national Jamboree is cancelled due to the 

covid-19 pandemic? 

Yes! If the BdP national Jamboree has to be cancelled due to the covid-19 pandemic you will 

get your participation fees back in full. 

Do I get my participation fees back if I decide to not attend the BdP national Jamboree due 

to developments regarding the covid-19 pandemic? 

In general: yes. We don’t want and can’t tell anyone how to personally assess the risks the 

attendance of the BdP national Jamboree might pose to them. We want to make the BdP 

national Jamboree as safe as possible and work hard to make this happen. But the decision 

on how you feel about the measures in place is something you alone have to make. We will 

support you and figure out a solution either way. 

Who’s paying the costs that already occurred or will occur? 

The BdP is paying those. We try to set everything up as flexible as possible and find 

solutions with service providers. We try to keep costs low, in case we will have to cancel the 

BdP national Jamboree. The BdP has a risk reserve that would cover the costs if it comes to 

this. 
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Will there be mandatory tests at the BdP national Jamboree? Will there be tests and who 

will have to take them? 

Yes. All information about that can be found in detail in the test strategy for the BdP 

national Jamboree. 

What measures and restrictions might be implemented for the BdP national Jamboree 

beyond the 3G+ strategy? 

The range of possible measures is wide. A lot of them have been implemented or used in the 

past when cases spiked. For example: restriction of number of participants, access 

restrictions, mandatory following of the AHA-L rules, more mandatory tests on site, 

restriction of group sizes, restrictions of attendance for participants from hot-spot regions, 

increase of hygiene capacities and control through group leaders, possible mandatory 

isolation after a possible spread on site and if necessary and ordered by local government 

the abortion of the BdP national Jamboree. ATTENTION: those are possible scenarios to 

explain what could happen, not one of those measures is in place, ordered or planned at the 

moment! 

Who can I talk to if I have any questions regarding my attendance at the BdP national 

Jamboree and covid-19? 

You can write to the team of the BdP national Jamboree at any point at: 

bundeslager@pfadfinden.de 

 

 

 

 


